NOTES OF THE BIRMINGHAM SWIFTS COMMITTEE MEETING, 

BIRMINGHAM LGBT CENTRE,
7:00PM MONDAY 19 MARCH 2018

Present

Jay Lamb – Chair (JL)

Maddie Nicholls – (Social and) Welfare Officer (MN)

David Waters – Race Secretary (DW)

Ian Bush – Treasurer (IB)

Alex Ainley – Promotional Secretary (AA) 
1. Welcome

JL welcomed members to this first meeting of the new committee and said that he planned to run the meetings informally. 

2. Apologies

Mark Russ – Secretary (MR).

3. Committee reports/ actions to date

Chair:

· JL requested that all committee members distribute a report detailing their actions and progress prior to each committee meeting – in a format of their choice unless the Secretary wants to specify a particular format in future.

· The minutes of the AGM are awaited - JL to chase.

· Online handover carried out – to be completed.

· Reviewed constitution to ensure that what the new committee has done so far is constitutional.
· Tidied up information held in Dropbox.

· Drafted Operational Guidelines.

· Scanned records for work on inclusion to help the club become more accessible.

· Agenda items sent to Secretary.  

· Drafted contracts for Leaders and Coaches.
· Arranged for Code of Conduct to be signed by Leaders and Coaches (work in progress).
· Checked that Run Leaders have DBS certificates in place and for those due to expire soon.

· Compiled record of equipment held.

· Prepared objectives for the year.

· Messaged England Athletics to establish whether they require anything from the club.

· Sent February 2018 attendance figures to Activate.

· Dealt with some enquiries from potential new members.

· Discussed coaching with Tommy Hill.

Secretary (reported by JL on behalf of MR):

· Updated membership spreadsheet.

· Started new membership spreadsheet for 2018.

· Reviewed documents.

· Set up first committee meeting.

Treasurer:

· Handover completed.

· Setting up new bank account with HSBC.

· Exploring affiliation and running vests.

Race Secretary:

· Handover half finished, aiming to complete this week.
· Started mapping out a monthly run plan for April 2018 to February 2019.

· Started working on Parkrun takeover on 19 May 2018, prepared spreadsheet for volunteers – JL advised volunteers needed ASAP to reassure Parkrun organisers.

· Considering arranging one monthly event with another running group.

· Aiming to do four Parkrun tourist runs.

· Exploring one or two runs outside the West Midlands.

· Keen to engage with London Pride Run in August 2018.

· Considering feasibility of Swifts trip abroad – mindful of costs and organisation but thinking of seeing if there is interest within the membership.

(Social and) Welfare Officer:

· Handover complete.

· Document review carried out.

· Getting IT ready for role – setting up email, downloading Dropbox and familiarising self with information held in Dropbox. 

· Prepared draft document detailing objectives.

· Having discussions with Birmingham Pride organisers to secure a place in the parade.

Promotional Officer:

· Handover complete.

· Reassessed website, changed first page and identified further needed – wants greater focus on the website.
· Placed advertisements on Facebook page. 
· Looking at “branding” the club’s various runs to make it easier for people to differentiate between Thursday runs, Tuesday sessions, Sunday runs and the Parkruns that Swifts support. 

· Looking into the Facebook page and the Facebook group but does not have Administrator access to the page.
4. Draft Guidelines review

It was agreed to make the following changes:
Run Leaders:

· Run Leaders to be available to lead/ co-lead for an average of two sessions per month or repayment of training fees may be requested. 

Races and events on Facebook:

· Delete the word “Facebook” and say “Runs and events will be publicised and promoted”.
Membership classifications were also discussed, in particular whether to keep supporters and social members separate. Committee members to consider for discussion at next meeting.

5. Social and Welfare Officer role

It was agreed to rename this role as Welfare Officer and to delete the first paragraph from the role description. 

It was agreed to open the role of Social Coordinator to the membership, with the aim of co-opting onto the committee.

JL to review Social Secretary guidelines and re-draft to send with a message to club members – this to be presented to committee members for comments before sending to the membership.

6. Objectives

Deferred until next meeting.

7. Inclusion planning: addressing issues post-AGM

· MN to lead on exploring under representation among women – target audience agreed as lesbians, bi-sexual women and trans people but without excluding women supporters not from one or more of these groups.
· AA mentioned that starting out runs presented a good opportunity to attract female members to the club.

· JL said Activate may be willing to fund advertising to target lesbians, 
bi-sexual women and trans people in Birmingham.

· MN to prepare a paper proposing a way forward and distribute to the committee – noted that Tom Garlick is worth approaching to learn from the work that he has done in this area.
8. Newsletter and membership communication

JL has drafted a newsletter which includes details of who the committee are, schedules, aiming to recruit more women and trans Run Leaders and highlighting upcoming events – Draycote Water 10k, Birmingham 10k, Swifts Parkrun takeover and Birmingham Pride. 

Committee members to review draft newsletter on Dropbox, make any suggested edits and provide a photograph of themselves to JL that they are happy with for inclusion in the newsletter by the end of Sunday 25 March 2018.

9. Runs for affiliated and non-affiliated members

It was agreed to:

· Keep Thursday social runs free

· Keep Tuesday technical sessions to affiliated members with occasional sessions open to all members
· Consult with the Run Leaders to establish their views on Sunday runs – JL to action.

10. Run Leaders’ Contract and Code of Conduct

Committee members to review draft contract and code of conduct for discussion at next meeting.

11. Website focus: information, notifications, events

AA has concerns about Wordpress and how the facility limits what can be done – wants to upgrade our membership as he cannot achieve what he wants to achieve using the free package.

12. Data protection regulations May 2018

IB to prepare draft policy for review by Committee by 31 March 2018.

IB to double check regulations.

JL to prepare draft letter to previous club secretary and run this by Welfare Officer.

13. New bank account (or mandates)

IB reports that work is ongoing around setting up the new bank accounts and committee members have been informed of progress.
14. Funding requirements

IB asked members to advise him of requirements for funding and the following were requested:
· First aid kit and bum bag for Run Leaders (so that anyone injured can self-administer first aid – not for non-first aid trained Run Leaders to try to administer first aid).
· Relay battens, medicine balls, foam rollers, spikey ball, whistles, stop watches.
· 100 pairs of rainbow laces and 100 wrist straps.
· Hi-visibility straps.
· Funding for two new Run Leaders and two Coaches.
· Website hosting.
· First aid training – MN to establish price of a first aid training course.
· A marketing budget for AA to produce promotional flyers and stickers.
15. Thursday night venue with shower and changing facilities

Deferred until next meeting.

16. Parkrun takeover 19 May 2018

Already covered under item 3 (Race Secretary’s report)

17. Pride Parade 2018

AA to do the promotion.

JL to approach Steve Bedser, Richard Wilkes and Tommy Hill – Parkrun Directors.
18. Activate Steering Group, England Athletics Affiliated clubs forum/ Run Birmingham representations

JL reported that 170 people new to clubs had supported Fit February.

AA to check with Tommy Hill whether the Starting Out group’s first Parkrun is 23 March 2018 and encourage membership support.
JL reports that an Activate trans specific session is being held in April 2018 (details are awaited). 
JL reports that we are welcome to use the LGBT centre for now.
JL advises that next year’s affiliated membership will cost £25.00. JL, DW and MN confirmed that they had not heard from England Athletics yet about renewing their membership.

19. Future meetings – frequency and online discussion between times

It was agreed to hold the next meeting in approximately one month’s time with a view to future meetings being less frequent. Online discussions to continue as they are already between meetings.

20. Date of next meeting

To be decided (MR to consult with committee members).
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